
End of Year BWGC Meeting at Season’s Grill
October 7, 2024

Marlene opened the meeting by welcoming our 23 members to the meeting.  She shared some 
highlights of the season:  Hilda’s Bench, Par 3 Challenge, Olympic Tournament, Bluebird 
Tournament and lastly the First Annual Brenda Crosby Cancer Tournament which raised $2,193 
for Cancer Affiliated projects in our Bangor Area.

The minutes of the Secretary’s report were passed with a motion by Susan Payne and seconded 
by Sue Coffin.

Sandy brought us up to date on our Treasury.

We are very low in cash and will need to think about some creative ways to raise some cash in 
the spring.  Carole Cook made a motion that we take the Hole in One money and put it in the 
general fund and start over next season.  It was seconded by Anne.  Discussion was about how 
we can cut some spending.  Ideas like cut the President’s Cup earnings in half.  Marilyn made 
amotion that we table this until our first spring meeting.  Seconded by Judy.  All agreed.

Marilyn spoke to Rob about the Junior Program and he didn’t know of any girl’s groups to 
donate to.  Sandy made a motion that we not donate this year.  It was seconded by Peggy.  After 
discussion there was a motion made by ____ to table this until spring also.  It was seconded by 
Sue Roberts.  All agreed.

We were reminded by Sandy that the money from the 3 Putt Jar goes to Partners in Peace.  The 
amount this year was $134 plus an additional $325 which had been withdrawn mistakenly from 
the treasury.

Staff members receiving gratuities from BWGC are Rob Jarvis, Brian Enman, Chuck Shepley, 
Brian Johnson and Shawn Sutherland.

Maine Golf:  Karen Bamford talked about the Maine Women’s Golf Committee.  She has 
represented our club for a few years and is looking for someone to step up and take her place.  
She talked about her experience and responsibilities.  If you are interested or know someone 
please give their name to Karen.

Marilyn Rice spoke about our Tournaments this year.  Everyone agreed they were fun 
tournaments.  Some discussion about more gross and net tournaments.  Marilyn is looking for 
some new game ideas if you’d like to share with her.

Awards were presented for President’s Cup to winner Donna Jancewicz and Runner up Judy 
Richard.  Thanks to Jean Young for being the coordinator.  The Club Championship was 
coordinated by Sandy Salsbury.  Overall winner was Liz Coffin,  Flight  A winner was Sue 
Roberts, Flight B winner was Kathy  Constantine, and Flight C winner was Karen Bamford.  
Birdie Tree Awards were presented by Kathy Anderson. This year we had 114 birdies unlike last
years 46 birdies.  Twenty one Chip-In Balls were presented by Carole Cook.  The Ringer Board 



Awards were presented by Janet Anderson.  These awards are for the lowest net scores for the 
Season.  First place went to Jennifer Rasmussen ($50), Second to Linda Libby ($30) and third 
place to Jean Bridges ($20).  Sue Coffin presented the Most Improved awards to 1st place 
Jennifer Rasmussen who went from a 50 handicap to a 33.9! 2nd place to Donna Jancewicz and 
3rd place to Jean Bridges.

New Business:  There was a motion made that we add the Bangor Humane Society to our 
donation list this year.  It was seconded by Liz and all were in agreement.

Old Business:  1.  Marilyn will be in contact with Rob regarding orange/green tee planning for 
our 2025 schedule.  We are told the orange tees will be rated this fall.  2.  Jean and Robin have 
volunteered to review and update our booklet for accuracy.

There was lots of discussion around Honorary Members, senior day etc.  The guidelines have 
changed over the years.  Sue Roberts made a motion that we forma a committee to think of some 
ideas to celebrate our seniors and honorary members.  It was seconded by Sandy.  All agreed.

Our 2024 meeting came to a close with a wonderful video of the season’s highlight produced by 
our own Jean Bridges.  Thank you, Jean.

Peggy Larrabee (in Robin’s absence)


